CITY OF PLEASANT GROVE, ALABAMA
COUNCIL MINUTES
JANUARY 18, 2022
The City Council of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama, met in the Council Chambers on Monday, January 18, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. with Mayor Jerry Brasseale presiding. The following present: 
Mayor:  	                           Jerry W. Brasseale  
Council Members:           Philip Houston  
        	 	                            Kevin Dunn  
 	                                         Ray Lassiter  
                                         
Also present:   City Clerk Recarda Cobb, Doug Hyche (Building Inspector), Captain Jason Sandlin (Fire Department), and Chief Robert Knight (Police Department).

Prayer by Mayor Jerry Brasseale.
 
Pledge of Allegiance by Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston.
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on January 03, 2022.
 
The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
APPROVAL OF BILLS 
 
Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of $378,530.49. 
 
The motion was seconded by Councilor Ray Lassiter. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2022-03   Resolution of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama accepting the quote to upgrade the substation fuse at the Sports Complex.

Councilor Kevin Dunn made a motion to accept Astro Electric Company, Inc., quote in the amount of $3,254.00.

The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston.

Motion passed unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2022-04  Resolution of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama approving to pay 25% ($172,878.79) down on the purchase of a new firetruck, which is a budgeted item.

Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2022-04.

The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn.

Motion passed unanimously. 


APPROVAL OF AUDIT FOR FISCAL YEAR 2020-2021.  

Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston made a motion to table.

The motion was seconded by Mayor Jerry Brasseale.

Motion passed unanimously.

OFFICERS OF THE CITY REPORTS 
 
Doug Hyche thanked the City of Pleasant Grove for allowing him to serve as building inspector for seventeen years.

Recarda Cobb congratulated Doug Hyche on his retirement.

Chief Robert Knight – None

Captain Jason Sandlin- None

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston discussed the new members (Pres. Lisa Curry and Michelle Jackson) appointed to the Library Board.

Councilor Kevin Dunn thanked the neighbors for coming out to clean Park Road, and was very grateful for the Police Department directing traffic during the cleaning.  He inquired about the home with junk cars and debris in the front yard.  Also, Councilor Dunn asked have an official spoken with the resident.  Attorney J.D. Terry said that the situation is in litigation.  Mayor Brasseale told Councilor Dunn that Doug Hyche, building inspector, has spoken with the resident several times.  Lastly, Councilor Dunn stated that the City needs to be more aggressive at resolving this issue, and updating City ordinances could help eliminate similar situations.

Councilor Ray Lassiter asked Doug Hyche about the repair work done on Pleasant Grove’s recreational center stairs.  Mr. Doug stated that the stairs needed to be completely torn down and rebuilt in order to be safely repaired.  Also, Councilor Lassiter thanked Councilor Kevin Dunn and Pleasant Grove’s volunteers for cleaning debris from the side of Park Road.

CITIZENS COMMENTS 

[bookmark: _GoBack]None

ADJOURNMENT 
 
Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston made a motion to adjourn.
 
 
 _______________________________ 
Jerry W. Brasseale, Mayor 
Attest: ___________________________                             
Recarda Cobb, City Clerk 
 
 
 
